
7/31/09 
 

SAFETY RECALL NOTICE 
 
This notice is being sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National 
Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 

What is the Problem? 

Affinia Group has been advised by its supplier that a defect which relates to motor 
vehicle safety exists in certain fuel filters that were manufactured prior to July 1, 2009 
and marketed as WIX Part No. 33523 for use in the following vehicles: 

Make/Model Model Year 

Chrysler Cirrus 2.0 L 2000 

Chrysler Cirrus 2.4 L 1999-2000 

Chrysler Cirrus 2.5 L 1998-2000 

Chrysler Sebring 2.4 L 1999 

Chrysler Sebring 2.5 L 1999-2000 

Dodge Stratus 2.0 L/2.4 L/2.5 L 1998-2000 

Plymouth Breeze 2.0 L/2.4 L 1998-2000 

 

Accordingly, Affinia is recalling the affected products.  

These filters may develop a leak in the hose assembly and/or connectors due to 
improperly adhered line connectors.  This condition may lead to a vehicle fire. 

What Should You Do? 

If you purchased one of these fuel filters through an installer, we urge you to contact your 
installing dealer as soon as possible to arrange an appointment to have the filter replaced 
free of charge.  The labor time to perform this service will be approximately [X] hours 
and labor will be free of charge to you.  Replacement fuel filters are currently available at 
your installing dealer. 

If you purchased your product through a retailer, please contact Affinia Group Customer 
Service at 1-800-323-0354 for return instructions (reference Affinia Group Notice 
#________).  Affinia will provide a free replacement upon return of the product.  

If you have any questions about this recall, please call Affinia Group Customer Service at 
1-800-323-0354 (reference Notice #________).  You may also contact the Administrator, 
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National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE, 
Washington, D.C. 20590; or call the toll-free Auto Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4326 
(TTY: 1-800-424-9153); or go to http://www.safercar.gov, if you are unable to obtain a 
remedy without charge within a reasonable time. 

Federal Regulations require any lessor receiving this letter to forward it to the lessee 
within 10 days. 

* * * 

Affinia apologizes for any inconvenience this may cause, but it is taking this action in the 
interest of your personal safety and satisfaction with our products.  

Sincerely, 

http://www.safercar.gov/

